
Hello Wyndham Educators

Welcome to our Term Two Newsletter.

The PSFO Service has once again received an overwhelming number of 
requests for support in the first 6 months of the year. I know this is not a 
surprise to many, as you are all very in tune with the multi-layered needs 
and requirements of families and children using your programs. 

To assist the support of educators while they are waiting for a PSFO to visit, we have been 
very fortunate to have Michelle Shaw join us for one day a week until the end of term three. 

Michelle works as an Early Childhood Educator at Thomas Chirnside Kindergarten in 
Werribee and is currently studying a Masters of Learning Intervention at Melbourne 

University. Michelle joins us every Tuesday and contacts educators that have submitted 
a request for support by phone. During these conversations, Michelle provides support, advice 

on possible referrals and strategies to start things moving while waiting for a PSFO to visit.

The PSFO Team have taken on the development and delivery of the Wyndham Child & Family Services Network PD 
Calendar this year as an additional project. It has started off extremely well by having just about every session fully 
booked with 50 participants. Some of the sessions that are coming up during the second part of the year include 
Practical Strategies for Teaching Children with ASD, Sensory Processing, Working with Therapists & Consultants in 
Your Program, Intentional Teaching and Sand Play. Also included on the professional development calendar has 
been the roll-out of the Hanen Teacher Talk Series. Teacher Talk is an evidence-based program that provides 
educators with useful strategies to assist with creating rich and stimulating learning environments. You can read 
more about Teacher Talk in this addition of the newsletter.

The planning and development of the 2020 PD Calendar will commence soon so if there are any topics or 
professionals that you would like to see included, please email through the details: psfo.service@wyndham.vic.gov.au

The PSFO Team are heading off to Sydney this week to attend the International Society of Early Intervention & Early 
Childhood Intervention Australia Conference. This is an opportunity that does not often come about. We are very 
fortunate to be able to attend the conference with a PSFO Professional Development grant that was provided 
through the Department of Education and Training Victoria. We are certain we will experience some rich learning 
opportunities and bring back an array of ideas and resources that we can share with you all.

If you are having a break over the school holidays, take the time to 
reflect on the first half of the year and re-energise yourself for the 
second half 😊

Narelle Keleher, PSFO Area Leader
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‘TEACHER TALK’

This term the PSFO team, along with several Educators from Wyndham City Council Early Education and 
Care Services, have delivered the Hanen Teacher Talk Program. Over 60 Educators from a wide range of 
services have already attended this training. You may have heard some of your colleagues talking about this 
training… The good news is, additional sessions will be offered this year if you have missed out!

What is ‘Hanen’?
Hanen is a Canadian charitable organisation, that has been operating for more than 35 years. Hanen offers a 
range of resources and programs for not only Educators, but Speech Language Pathologists and parents. All 
Hanen programs and resources are evidence-based and are offered in many countries. As Hanen is quite 
well known, Educators may have come across these programs or resources already, or even heard about 
them from Speech Pathologists in their work. 

Hanen’s Mission
Hanen’s mission is to ‘enable parents and professionals to transform 
their daily interactions with young children to build the best possible 

lifelong social, language and literacy skills. This includes children with or 
at risk of language delays and those with developmental challenges 

such as Autism Spectrum Disorder’.

Why has Hanen been brought to Wyndham?
As Educators know, many of the children we work with present with a range of learning needs in their 
language and speech development. Educators encounter children who come from Culturally and 
Linguistically Diverse (CALD) backgrounds, some children have language delays and some even have 
diagnoses of disorders where language is affected, such as Autism Spectrum Disorder. 
The PSFO team began considering ways we could best support Wyndham Educators in addressing these 
needs. We also considered the long waitlists to access specialist support for these children that can be 
experienced locally, as well as the financial constraints that many of our family’s face. 
The PSFO team considered if Educators can learn strategies to support children in their classroom as much 
as possible and can teach the parents to also learn these strategies, then we are all hopefully doing as much 
as possible whilst the child and family are waiting for support.

How was Hanen brought to Wyndham?
The PSFO team approached Hanen to provide a train-the-trainer from the United Kingdom to deliver this 
training mid last year. We are grateful to Noah’s Ark for supporting this process and adding it to their 
calendar. 
Several Educators from Early Education and Care (WCC) expressed an interest to become facilitators. The 
Educators who were successful included Erin Valentine, Rachelle Lloyd, Candace Smith, Karen Koroneos and 
Emily McGuire. The program requires that only teachers who coach or train other Educators can be trained 
as facilitators. The entire PSFO team are also trained in this program. 
Upon completion of the course, all services in Wyndham were contacted via email asking for feedback of 
how they would like the course to be offered. Based on the survey responses, several sessions were then 
planned for term two 2019 as part of the Wyndham Child and Family Network PD Calendar. To date, both 
parts A and C have been offered as whole day options. Part A has also been offered as two half days. 



What is ‘Teacher Talk’?
Teacher Talk provides educators with strategies that will help them create rich and stimulating learning 
environments for the children they work with. The best part is, that all the strategies can be incorporated 
into your everyday interactions and routines – so it is not extra work! 

Teacher Talk is designed to actively engage participants through discussions, small group activities, analysis 
of video examples and completion of practical action plans that participants take back to their classrooms. 
Educators receive workbooks for each session that allow them to personalise the content and think about 
how they will meet the needs of the individual children in their classroom.

It is beneficial if all members of a team can attend training. If all members are unable to, the workbooks and 
action plans allow for ease of sharing the information. 

The ‘Teacher Talk’ course is offered in three parts. Part A is a pre-requisite if you wish to complete B and/or 
C, so A must be done first.

The three parts include:

Part A: Encouraging Language Development in Early Childhood 
Settings
This training addresses how educators can use everyday 
conversations, play and daily routines to promote the 
communication and social development of all children, 
including those with language delays and those who are second 
language learners.

Part B: Let Language Lead the Way to Literacy
This training discusses the important links between oral language 
development and literacy and provides teachers with practical 
strategies for paving the way for children to read and write.

Part C: Fostering Peer Interaction in Early Childhood Settings
This training addresses how educators can provide a physical and 
social environment that encourages peer interaction and creates many opportunities or successful 
interactions with other children.

Further Information
See the Hanen website for further information on courses and resources available www.hanen.org

‘It Takes Two to Talk’           and          ‘More than Words’ 

are both valuable resources to consider for your parent and educator library.

http://www.hanen.org/





